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August 23, 2021 

 

 

 

Ms. Maggie Dalton 

Development Coordinator 

Fort Bend County Engineering 

301 Jackson Street, Suite 401 

Richmond, TX 77469 

 

Re: Request of Street Closure 

 Harlem Road 

 

Dear Ms. Dalton: 

 

 On behalf of our client, D.R. Horton Texas, Ltd., and Fort Bend County MUD No. 190, we hereby 

request the street closure of Harlem Road for construction of the Bellaire Blvd. Water, Sanitary, Drainage 

and Paving Facilities.  Construction will require the closure of Harlem Road, just south of FM 1093.  

Construction will include closure for the removal of existing asphalt road and subgrade, to be replaced 

with 22-feet wide, 3-inch thick Hot Mix Laid Asphaltic Concrete (HMAC) Type D, and 8” reinforced concrete 

pavement as per the approved construction plans dated 12/21/2020. Message boards will be in place a 

minimum of 2 weeks in advance anticipated road closure. 

 

 The Bellaire Blvd. Street Dedication Section 2 construction plans, encompassing Harlem Road and 

including the traffic control plan, were approved by Fort Bend County Engineering on December 21, 2020.  

Anticipated Harlem Road closure beginning September 7, 2021 until the end of the project.  Normal traffic 

flow is anticipated to commence once the project is deemed substantially complete.    

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

        

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       Bryan F. Aguirre, PE 

       Project Engineer 
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